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SPECIAL COMMITTEE ON PARKS
MEETING MINUTES
Tuesday, August 22, 2017
City Council Conference Room A

1:30 P.M.

In Attendance:  Council Members Scott Wilson (Chair),  Council President Anna Lopez Brosche, Bill Gulliford, John Crescimbeni, Lori Boyer, Danny Becton, Joyce Morgan, Doyle Carter; Assistant General Counsel Paige Johnston; Heather Reber, Council Auditor’s Office; Daryl Joseph, Director, Parks, Recreation & Community Services Department; John Pappas, Director, Public Works Department; Jordan Elsbury, Administration; Jackie Lee, ECA (Dist 4), Carol Harper, ECA (Dist 13); John J. Jackson, Council Research Division.  See attached sign-in sheets for additional attendees.
The Chair, Council Member Scott Wilson, called the meeting to order at 1:30 P.M. and asked those in attendance to identify themselves for the record.

The Chair explained that the Special Committee’s charge was to take an inventory of the City’s parks to survey parks’ needs, public access to the parks, youth programming, maintenance and other concerns.  Ultimately, the Special Committee should be able to come up with a plan to move forward in improving the City’s parks.

Daryl Joseph, Director, Parks, Recreation and Community Services Department, indicated that he would bring a comprehensive list of the City’s parks and the needs that his department has identified.

Council Member Bill Gulliford said that an important aspect that the Special Committee should consider as a priority is the return to the presence of park counselors.  He also felt that the body should look at organized youth sports.  He feels the Special Committee should invite athletic associations to attend Special Committee meetings to explain their needs.  When all of the parks are assessed, Mr. Gulliford suggested that the Committee begin with the regional parks.
Director Joseph feels that the Special Committee should look at the community and neighborhood parks, as well as the regional parks.

Council Member Lori Boyer feels that a key issue that the Special Committee should look at involves security issues: park security involves the damage and vandalism that requires the expenditure of funds for ongoing repairs.  Safety is another issue. People are often afraid to visit or spend time in our parks for fear for their safety.

Council Member Gulliford feels that the Jacksonville Beach Pier should be considered a park; it has considerable potential for activities for young people.

Council Member Boyer said that the City should endeavor to make the public more aware of what we have in our public parks.  The COJ.net website needs improvement; it is not easy to find information on the site.

In housekeeping, the Chair announced that regular meetings for the Special Committee are scheduled for the first and second Wednesdays of the month at 10:00 A.M.  Because of the Labor Day holiday, the next meeting is scheduled for Friday, September 8th at 9:00 A.M.
In Public Comments, John Nooney displayed a map of downtown Jacksonville and commented on kayak launches.

Ms. Tanita Woods feels that with the reduction of the public schools’ reduction of funding allocated for after school or recreational activities, it would be helpful if park programming incorporated activities for school students.
Ms. Suzanne Pickett is involved in programs on the Eastside that promote the arts and culture.  She is hopeful that programming for public parks would include the arts.

Council Member Danny Becton announced the September 9th grand opening of a new tennis facility at 9A/Baymeadows Regional Park.

There being no further business, the Special Committee on Parks meeting adjourned at 1:58 p.m.

John J. Jackson, Council Research Division (904) 630-1729

08.24.17

Posted: 4:00 P.M.
